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A Word from Pastor Trump 

Dear Friends in Christ,  

It gives me great sadness to tell you that until further notice we will not be able to 

hold worship services onsite, or gather in person for other activities at St. Andrew’s. In 

the meantime, your church is working hard to stay connected to all and seeking ways to 

minister in spite of the difficulties and physical distance. Please see Deacon Holland’s 

article inside sharing the many ways that we’re learning to stay faithfully in community!  

While we’re unable to gather:  

• If you have computer and email access, please check your email regularly for announcements and oppor-

tunities to stay engaged with our church family and others;  

• We will continue to send out worship videos. Watch and worship by yourself, or with those in your house-

hold every Sunday; 

• We will send one more audio recording of Holden Evening Prayer on Wednesday, April 1 featuring a 

homily from Dr. Brent Driggers; we will also be sending out worship services for Maundy Thursday and 

Good Friday. 

• Please email the worship services to others who may need and desire them. This is a great way to tell peo-

ple about your church and minister to those who may not have a faith community in this time of crisis; 

• Contact Pastor Trump (920-2722) or Deacon Holland (269-9659)  or any of the staff with important no-

tices, news, or questions; 

• Contact other members to make sure that they are ok. Reach out to friends and neighbors; 

• Please continue to remember your church with your financial gifts; 

• Pray. 

We will notify everyone once worship in our sanctuary resumes.  And what a joyous day that 

will be!  

 

How to remain faithful stewards while  
we are not able to meet? 
During these hard times it is so important that we stay connected, especially with those in our faith communi-
ty. The other day the youth connected for a little “party” through Zoom and were laughing as I could not fig-
ure out why my speaker wasn’t working, and they could not hear me.  Well, maybe they didn’t want to hear 
me! Or, there was the woman who used to get regular visits from family in her nursing facility who now gets 
none.  The phone calls from the church are a lifeline. These are crazy economic times as well. There are many 
people who are experiencing financial difficulties due to the loss of a job or other things caused by this out-
break. During times like this often churches and others tend to panic and send out messages that reflect this 
attitude.  Churches forget that God has provided in the past and will do so again. We fail to see the opportuni-
ties before us even in these anxious days. What are some of the ways we can be most faithful right now, not 
because your church desperately needs you but because you can be strengthened in your faith journey and 
relationship with God through and with God’s church? The people of Israel were shaped by God during their 
desert journey. Jesus was molded in the desert. 
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Worship for Holy Week 

If you are not able to access a computer or receive the audio or video worship services we are providing, below 

are some “worship guides” for you to use this Holy Week.   

Maundy Thursday: 
Prayer of the Day 
Holy God, source of all love, on the night of his betrayal, Jesus gave us a new commandment, to love one an-
other as he loves us. Write this commandment in our hearts, and give us the will to serve others as he was the 
servant of all, your Son, Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and forever. 
Amen. 

Exodus 12:1-4 -11-14 
1The Lord said to Moses and Aaron in the land of Egypt: 2This month shall mark for you the beginning of 
months; it shall be the first month of the year for you. 3Tell the whole congregation of Israel that on the tenth 
of this month they are to take a lamb for each family, a lamb for each household. 4If a household is too small 
for a whole lamb, it shall join its closest neighbor in obtaining one; the lamb shall be divided in proportion to 
the number of people who eat of it. 11This is how you shall eat it: your loins girded, your sandals on your feet, 
and your staff in your hand; and you shall eat it hurriedly. It is the Passover of the Lord. 12For I will pass 
through the land of Egypt that night, and I will strike down every firstborn in the land of Egypt, both human 
beings and animals; on all the gods of Egypt I will execute judgments: I am the Lord. 13The blood shall be a 
sign for you on the houses where you live: when I see the blood, I will pass over you, and no plague shall de-
stroy you when I strike the land of Egypt. 14This day shall be a day of remembrance for you. You shall celebrate 
it as a festival to the Lord; throughout your generations you shall observe it as a perpetual ordinance. 

John 13:1-17, 31b-35 
1Now before the festival of the Passover, Jesus knew that his hour had come to depart from this world and go 
to the Father. Having loved his own who were in the world, he loved them to the end. 2The devil had already 
put it into the heart of Judas son of Simon Iscariot to betray him. And during supper 3Jesus, knowing that the 
Father had given all things into his hands, and that he had come from God and was going to God, 4got up from 
the table, took off his outer robe, and tied a towel around himself. 5Then he poured water into a basin and be-
gan to wash the disciples’ feet and to wipe them with the towel that was tied around him. 6He came to Simon 
Peter, who said to him, “Lord, are you going to wash my feet?” 7Jesus answered, “You do not know now what I 
am doing, but later you will understand.” 8Peter said to him, “You will never wash my feet.” Jesus answered, 

The church encourages electronic automatic giving. When you sign up for this it is a way of showing your trust 
and faithfulness to the ministry of Christ in this place.  It is a way of making your thanksgiving through giving 
a priority. “You can set your giving up electronically.   

You simply email Judy at treasurer@salutheran.com to do so.  Or, you can contact your financial institution 
and set it up through them which keeps you in total control. Of course, anyone can also use checks and the 
postal system to support the church. Remember that if your financial situation is altered by what our country 
and world is experiencing no one expects your giving to not be affected as well. 

 This is the time to reach out to those who are the most impacted by the virus. Who are the most vulnerable 
among us?  Who is in need? Is there something you can do, or we can do as a church? God is faithful and as 
Paul reminds us “nothing can separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.” Let us be faithful 
too. For the month of April Beth and I will be giving an extra gift to the church to help out in this time of need, 
especially in light of the reality that others may have had their resources cut.  Maybe you can as well?   
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“Unless I wash you, you have no share with me.” 9Simon Peter said to him, “Lord, not my feet only but also 
my hands and my head!” 10Jesus said to him, “One who has bathed does not need to wash, except for the feet, 
but is entirely clean. And you are clean, though not all of you.” 11For he knew who was to betray him; for this 
reason he said, “Not all of you are clean.” 

12After he had washed their feet, had put on his robe, and had returned to the table, he said to them, “Do you 
know what I have done to you? 13You call me Teacher and Lord—and you are right, for that is what I am. 14So 
if I, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also ought to wash one another’s feet. 15For I have set 
you an example, that you also should do as I have done to you. 16Very truly, I tell you, servants are not greater 
than their master, nor are messengers greater than the one who sent them. 17If you know these things, you are 
blessed if you do them.” 

31b“Now the Son of Man has been glorified, and God has been glorified in him. 32If God has been glorified in 
him, God will also glorify him in himself and will glorify him at once. 33Little children, I am with you only a 
little longer. You will look for me; and as I said to the Jews so now I say to you, ‘Where I am going, you cannot 
come.’ 34I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, you also should 
love one another. 35By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.” 

Reflection: 
What does it mean to wash another person’s feet?  I told the story before, but it is worth repeating about a 

doctor who volunteered to serve with the homeless at a medical outreach facility.  He was incredibly qualified, 

fresh out of residency, and as he said, fairly proud of himself.  How shocked was he when the first thing the 

experienced nurse told him to do was to grab a basin and wash the feet of the people arriving for care?  Wash 

feet?  But I’m a doctor? What a waste of my skills!  How quickly the doctor realized otherwise. It was what he 

need to do, not only because of all the foot problems this population experiences but because it humbled him 

and helped him to understand what it means to truly serve. Christ modeled this kind of service and love for 

his disciples and for the world. We are clearly called to wash one another’s feet in any way that we can.  We 

cannot gather together this week, but undoubtedly there are ways that we can find to care for one another, 

even from six feet away.  The truly good news is that which Peter helps us see, in his bold way. We have been 

washed in baptism by Christ. We have been made “clean” in his grace and mercy. We have been made whole, 

this holy week. 

Good Friday: 
Prayer of the Day 

Almighty God, look with loving mercy on your family, for whom our Lord Jesus Christ was willing to be be-
trayed, to be given over to the hands of sinners, and to suffer death on the cross; who now lives and reigns 
with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever. 
Amen. 
 
Isaiah 53:4-6 (please consider reading the whole passage, Isaiah 52:13- 53:12)  
4Surely he has borne our infirmities and carried our diseases; yet we accounted him stricken, struck down by 

God, and afflicted. 5But he was wounded for our transgressions, crushed for our iniquities; upon him was the 

punishment that made us whole, and by his bruises we are healed. 6All we like sheep have gone astray; we 

have all turned to our own way, and the Lord has laid on him the iniquity of us all. 

John  19:16- 30 (Please consider reading the whole passage John 18:1--19:42) 

So they took Jesus; 17and carrying the cross by himself, he went out to what is called The Place of the Skull, 

which in Hebrew is called Golgotha. 18There they crucified him, and with him two others, one on either side, 

with Jesus between them. 19Pilate also had an inscription written and put on the cross. It read, “Jesus of Naza-
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reth, the King of the Jews.” 20Many of the Jews read this inscription, because the place where Jesus was cruci-

fied was near the city; and it was written in Hebrew, in Latin, and in Greek. 21Then the chief priests of the 

Jews said to Pilate, “Do not write, ‘The King of the Jews,’ but, ‘This man said, I am King of the Jews.’ ” 22Pilate 

answered, “What I have written I have written.” 23When the soldiers had crucified Jesus, they took his clothes 

and divided them into four parts, one for each soldier. They also took his tunic; now the tunic was seamless, 

woven in one piece from the top. 24So they said to one another, “Let us not tear it, but cast lots for it to see 

who will get it.” This was to fulfill what the scripture says, “They divided my clothes among themselves, 

and for my clothing they cast lots.”25And that is what the soldiers did. 

 Meanwhile, standing near the cross of Jesus were his mother, and his mother’s sister, Mary the wife of 

Clopas, and Mary Magdalene. 26When Jesus saw his mother and the disciple whom he loved standing beside 

her, he said to his mother, “Woman, here is your son.” 27Then he said to the disciple, “Here is your mother.” 

And from that hour the disciple took her into his own home. 

28After this, when Jesus knew that all was now finished, he said (in order to fulfill the scripture), “I am 

thirsty.” 29A jar full of sour wine was standing there. So they put a sponge full of the wine on a branch of hys-

sop and held it to his mouth. 30When Jesus had received the wine, he said, “It is finished.” Then he bowed his 

head and gave up his spirit. 

Reflection: 
Many years ago, at Grace Lutheran Church, I was sitting with my mother and next to her was another woman 

from the congregation. She was alone. Each Good Friday we used the “Service of Tenebrae” which included 

the seven last words of Christ from the cross with seven hymns as the church gradually grew dark. It was a 

moving service. I was surprised when during the course of the service the woman next to my mother started 

sobbing.  Why was she crying? Why now? At home later that evening I asked my mother. She explained that 

this woman was going through a divorce and was in a great deal of emotional pain. She was hurting. I realized 

that as she heard the story of Christ’s pain and suffering it resonated with her own. It connected with her own 

sorrow. She was sharing in his suffering, just as on the cross Christ shares in all suffering and all sorrow. You 

may indeed lay your sorrow, sin, guilt, or shame at the foot of the cross. He understands. And Easter? Easter 

is the promise that grief and hurt and sin and pain are never the final word. God has the final word, and it is 

life.  

O SACRED HEAD, verse 2 & 3 

 

How pale thou art with anguish, 
with sore abuse and scorn; 
how does thy face now languish, 
which once was bright as morn! 
Thy grief and bitter passion 
were all for sinners’ gain; 
mine, mine was the transgression, 
but thine the deadly pain. 
 
What language shall I borrow 
to thank thee, dearest friend, 
for this thy dying sorrow, 
thy pity without end? 
Oh, make me thine forever, 
and should I fainting be, 
Lord, let me never, never 
outlive my love to thee. 



April 2020 Page 6 

What is Zoom?  
Although the church building has been closed for the last couple of Sun-

days, God is still very much at work through the people of St. Andrew’s. 

We have been using a digital tool called Zoom to gather people together 

across the miles. See the picture here with the boxes reminiscent of The 

Brady Bunch? This is a way to gather people who are not in the same 

room with each other. Everyone can hear and see each other, and it makes 

it easy to keep in touch.  

We have used Zoom in the past week for the Ladies Book Club meeting, 

Church Council, Youth Group, High School Girls group meeting, Chil-

dren’s Pajama Party, and church staff meeting. People connect to the 

group using a computer, tablet, or smart phone. You could even join in by 

audio using a regular phone, but there would be no video, obviously. If 

you would like for your church group to meet using Zoom, please contact 

Sandra Holland at 803-269-9659 and she can help you to arrange it. How 

wonderful that we have this technology to use for a time such as this! 

 

The following groups will continue to  
meet using Zoom: 
Adult Sunday School classes – Grace Upon Grace Class (contact Sandra Holland). 

Bible Study – Pastor Trump will lead a Zoom Bible Study at 6:00 p.m. beginning Wednesday, April 1.  

Pajama Time with Church Friends  - every Tuesday at 7:15 p.m.  
Toddlers through 6th graders are invited to come together through Zoom for singing, stories, prayers and con-

necting with their church friends.   

St. Andrew’s Youth Group will meet every Sunday evening at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom. The Girls group and the 

Boys group will have other connection times as announced. 

The Youth Sunday School class will meet weekly using Zoom. The time and link will be sent to the group. 

 

Virginia Wingard Food Pantry 
The Food Pantry at Virginia Wingard is open. They are taking bags to cars instead of having people come in 

the building. The food pantry's hours are Tuesday Wednesday, Thursday 1-3 p.m. and they serve people in 

29201, 29203 and 29210 area codes. You have to show an ID to receive food. If you would like to donate food, 

please take food directly to Virginia Wingard and call 772-0794 before you go to make sure someone will be 

there. 

Pajama Party Zoom 

Youth Group Zoom 
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A Message from our Deacon 
I think we can all agree that there’s never been a time in our lives quite like 

the last two weeks. It’s hard to believe that this pandemic has affected and 

continues to effect people around the world. Many of you have changed 

your whole lives in a shift to work from home, teach your children at home 

and limit the time you gather with others. Sadly, some of you have had 

hours cut at your job or even lost employment entirely. Even our church 

has had to shift the ways we gather and worship as a community. I will ad-

mit that all last week, I wasn’t doing particularly well. I was just sad. I was 

sad that people were getting sick and dying around the world and that it 

was beginning to hit closer to home. I was sad that there are so many unknowns. I was sad that lives were 

changing and that our dear faith community wouldn’t be meeting in our building for worship, service to oth-

ers, and fellowship. But then on Friday afternoon, I had an idea that maybe our book club which had originally 

been cancelled could perhaps gather by Zoom on Friday evening. I figured that even if just a couple of us 

showed up, it would be a success and would lift our spirits. Eleven women came and talked and laughed to-

gether and maybe even shed a tear or two. We talked about how we’d seen God at work in the last week and we 

talked about the scary days ahead. Some of the younger moms told us what it was like to try to homeschool 

their children while also working full time from home. Others in the group said that they were already a bit 

lonely and not doing well with the whole “social distancing” thing. This gathering of friends reminded me once 

again that God is at work and will continue to be at work in all ways and at all times. I truly believe that God 

will use this terrible time to change us and help us grow in faith. We are all learning new ways to connect to 

each other and to look outside ourselves to see the needs in the world. I’m so thankful for our church commu-

nity and can’t wait for the day when we can worship inside our church walls together again. But, until then, I 

am going to try enjoy the way that God is stretching me and all of us to dig deep into our faith and find new 

ways to serve and is calling us to continue to gather in worship, prayer and fellowship in new ways.  

Grace and peace, 

Deacon Sandra 

 

 

Lenten Prayer Group 
Deacon Sandra Holland will lead a virtual prayer group which will gather each Wednesday 
during Lent from 12:15-12:30 p.m. using the technology of an app called Zoom.  The group 
won't be open until 12:10 on Wednesdays. If you would like for the group to pray for you, but 
are not interested in being a part of the weekly Zoom meeting, please email Sandra Holland 
at sholland@salutheran.com with your prayer requests. This is a way to use technology to in-
crease our faith and bring us together across the miles. Won't you take a few minutes on your 
lunch hour to join the group in prayer?   

Book Club Zoom 

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
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A Message from our  
Director of Music Ministries 
The last two weeks have brought changes to most of our lives that would have seemed unimaginable prior to 

March of 2020. Here at St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church, we came to the stunning realization that we would be 

unable to gather for worship, service or fellowship for several weeks, and possibly longer. This community that 

offers sustenance, comfort, help to the needy, and balm for our souls, would be shutting its doors for an unde-

termined amount of time. 

But, no—this community has gotten to its feet and found ways to carry on ministry even when we cannot gath-

er. Volunteers have stepped up to call and check on others. The Lutheran Men blood drive stayed on schedule 

to provide much-needed blood, while many drives were being cancelled nationwide.  Children, youth and 

adult groups have gone online to be able to support and sustain each other. And volunteer musicians and tech-

nicians have stepped up to help us make worship experiences available online.   

I have watched the beginning of the March 22 worship service at least 5 times. The view of the cross with the 

purple fabric waving in the breeze and the empty pews inside tell a silent story of isolation and abandonment.  

But the worship that follows tells the story of hope—and it is told not just by Pastor, Deacon, and music direc-

tor, but by the church members who trekked out in this time of doubt and uncertainty to sing, or film, or assist 

with sound. It is my prayer that as you participated, you felt the presence of Christ that we felt while preparing 

it.   

With the help of many – and while practicing social distancing—we will continue to bring you worship oppor-

tunities until we can meet again face to face. Currently, weekly Sunday worship and Wednesday evening Hold-

en Evening Prayer are emailed to you and are available on our website. We are actively working on creative 

ways to experience Holy Week. This is new to all of us—but what is not new is the power of Christ in our lives, 

and whether we are gathering physically or from afar, the blessing of our St. Andrew’s community, stepping 

up to the plate and saying, “Here I am, Lord!”  

Thanks be to God! 

Jenny Walrath, Director of Music Ministries 

Lutheran Men Blood Drive 
The Lutheran Men of St. Andrew's would like to thank the 27 donors that gave blood in the midst of a national 

disaster and our congregation for supporting our blood drive. Our blood drive saved over 80 lives and it was 

our most successful blood drive in many years. The Red Cross was grateful for our continued support of their 

mission and we were grateful to help.  



Page 9 St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Council Highlights 

Opening 

Curtis Amick, chair, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 

Council approved the minutes of the Feb. 13 Council meeting and Feb. 23 called Council meeting. 

Council approved a changes to the agenda. 

Deborah Slice shared a devotion. 

 
Pastor’s Report and Deacon’s Report  
The Pastor’s report and Deacon’s report were accepted as presented.  
 
Team Reports 
Executive: Council members discussed a draft motion prepared by the Executive Team, based on Finance 
Team recommendations and Council discussion in February, regarding the narthex renovation project and 
HVAC replacement/repair needs. Curtis suggested that there are yet too many variables associated with each 
project to recommend any specific course of action to the congregation, and he requested Council provide ad-
ditional opportunities to introduce, inform, and engage the congregation in conversation about both projects 
before formal presentations are made. Curtis and Pastor Trump agreed to collaborate on an informational 
mailing that summarizes the two projects and priorities, clarifies questions some may have, explains funding 
proposals, and invites feedback. In the meantime, Council members will move forward with HVAC bid solici-
tation, seek clarity from the architect about a few details in the narthex design proposal, and continue to dis-
cuss project scope, timelines, and funding strategies with consultant Mike Ward. 
 
A motion to authorize Curtis and Pastor Trump to review available information and create an informative let-
ter to the congregation that will precede an informational meeting and “table talks” with members of the con-
gregation during the Sunday school hour was seconded and passed by Council. 
 
NOTE: The motion did include a presentation date of March 29, but because of the necessary cancellation of 
church services and activities, the presentation and conversations will be postponed. 
 
Finance: Tom Henry reported that the church’s insurance company has increased premium payments, and 
suggested we increase deductibles to reduce the new payment amount. Council passed a motion to adopt a 
$2,500 deductible for 2020 to save $1,035 annually. 
 
Unfinished Business 
Council approved a motion to supplement grant monies already received with up to $4,200 from savings as 
needed to fully fund the summer 2020 Dramarama program.  
Council reached a consensus to continue to schedule and conduct Council meetings as is the current practice. 
 
New Business 
Deborah Slice and Beth Mullins volunteered to attend the 2020 S.C. Synod Assembly as lay voting members; 
Pastor Trump and Deacon Holland also will attend. Pastor Trump will ask someone from the congregation to 
attend as well.  
 
 
Pastor Trump adjourned with prayer concerns. 

 

 

Reminders: 

Collections for March: Tom Bane, Mari Frye, Beth Mullins 
Next regular meeting: Thursday, April 16 
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Finance 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

 

Offering Envelopes 

 

 

St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

February of Fiscal Year 2020

Fund:  01 - General

February 2020 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 43,420.56$        77,915.53$      

Expenses 45,578.45$        86,219.77$      

Expenses under (over) Giving (2,157.89)$         (8,304.24)$       

Current and Benevolence Giving 43,420.56$        77,915.53$      

Budget 44,847.70$        90,800.40$      

Giving (under) over Budget (1,427.14)$         (12,884.87)$     

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2020 15,103.64$        

Funds received in 2020 5,817.50$          

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2020 (5,042.01)$         

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2020 (501.99)$            

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 15,377.14$        

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/20 72,126.44

Principal Payments in 2020 (5,042.01)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 67,084.43

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget
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Friends & Relatives 
 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 

grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

 Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  

       Pat Blackwell  

 Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

 Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

 Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

 Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

 Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

 Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

 Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

 Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

 Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

 Sharon Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

 Edna Wheeler’s mother, and granddaughter  

       Emily Wheeler 

 Jada Johnson, niece of Erin Johnson 

 

Homebound 

 Sarah Cook 

 Lib Hartman 

 Jackie Darby 

 Pete Cox 

 Linwood Swittenberg 

 

 

Members in Extended Care 

 Margie Shealy, Heritage at Lowman  

 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Madge Bartsch, Generations of Chapin 

 Martha Ferguson, NHC Parklane 

 Lois Fulmer, Lexington Extended Care 

 Flo Onley, Generations in Irmo 

 Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 

 Madelyn Wessinger, NHC on 378 

 

 

 

We Pray For... 

Rebecca Hardy 4/1 
Westin Brown 4/3 
Jessica Daly 4/4 
Erin Johnson 4/4 
Jarrod Taylor 4/4 
Deb Varco 4/5 
Bailey Lucas 4/7 
Makenna Schodowski 4/7 
Mike Hathcock 4/8 

Greta Robinson 4/8 
Al Hardee 4/9 
Shane Casey 4/10 
Whanna Bouknight 4/12 
J. David Crapps 4/12 
Garrett Ringer 4/12 
Teresa Sightler 4/13 
Nina Skillman 4/13 
Richard Weeks 4/13 
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Krista Woolly 4/13 
Abigail Connaker 4/14 
Patrick Gagliano 4/17 
Carter Godfrey 4/17 
Lynne LaSalle 4/17 
Henry Gehlken 4/19 
Kristin Joannes 4/20 
Gracie Daly 4/21 
Judy Moir 4/23 
Carole Semones 4/23 
Boyce Lawton 4/25 
Maddie Derrick 4/27 
Miller Shealy 4/28 
Lena Breuer 4/29 
Sandra Holland 4/30 



St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
Office Hours  

9 a.m.—2:00 p.m.. Monday-Thursday 

Closed Friday 

 

To Reach Us 

Telephone: 803-772-6034 

Email: officemgr@salutheran.com 

Website: www.salutheran.com 

 

Pastor 

The Rev. John P. Trump 

 

Deacon 

Sandra Holland 

 

Director of Music Ministries 

Jenny Walrath 

 

Choir Director 

Nicholas Todd Shumate 

 

Office Manager 

Lina Gann 

 

Congregational Council 
President: Curtis Amick 
Vice President: Jay Folk  
Secretary: Deborah Slice  
Treasurer: Judy Venturella  
Asst. Treasurer: Jason Godfrey 
Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger  
Tom Bane 
Erin Johnson 
Phillip Jenkins 
Georgia Godfrey 
Beth Mullins 
Mari Frye 
Paul Osmundson 
Whanna Bouknight 

Tom Henry 


